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Please accept this informational memorandum as an explanation for how the Maine 

Ethics Commission’s campaign finance website handles ballot initiatives relative to 

Clean Energy Matters’ waiver request.  Specifically, in the PAC’s waiver request, the 

PAC indicates that “the Commission itself has not separated the first NECEC initiative 

from the second in terms of the information that is made available to the public.”  The 

Commission staff disagrees.     

 

When a PAC discloses an expenditure to support or oppose a ballot question, the PAC 

must select the specific question from a drop-down list on the data entry screen.  The 

campaign finance website treats each ballot initiative as a separate and distinct entity in 

the system.  Once the Commission staff received the language for the second NECEC 

initiative from the Secretary of State, we created a distinct initiative in the system.  The 

snippets below show the total spending to support and oppose the two NECEC-related 

initiatives:   

 

 



 

2 

 

 

 

No expenditures to support or oppose the second NECEC initiative have been reported 

yet.  Those are expected for the reports due April 12, 2021.  As you can see, the two 

resolves are treated separately, have their own information, and tallies of information.  

The Committees can now select NECEC II instead of NECEC I for reporting their 

expenditures.  The Committees have also amended their registrations to reflect their work 

on NECEC II.   

 

Regarding reports filed by the Committees, the reports would be side by side, but each 

expenditure would list which initiative the expenditure was made for: 

 

 

 

This allows the public to determine which initiative each committee is working on 

without creating a new committee that can potentially be harder to find or more confusing 

for the public.   

 

Thank you for considering this information. 


